
Public Buildings & Parks minutes of 4.2.2013 

 

In attendance:  Natalie Wolf, Tom Muething, Bill Doering, Richard Bardach, Steve Rasfield, Officer Jason 

Phillips, Scot Lahrmer, Merrie Stillpass, Andrew Cohen 

 

The meeting was called to order at 5:30PM and the minutes of the June 20, 2012 meeting were 

approved. 

First item on agenda: “One Stop Drop” 

Merrie Stillpass, chair of the Environmental Stewardship committee, and Andrew Cohen presented the 

logistics of the community wide recycling event called One Stop Drop which will be held on May 19th 

from noon to 4:00PM at Amberley Green parking lot. Three items will be collected for recycling: 

1. Small household appliances, electronics, batteries, etc will be collected by Cohen USA. 

2. Document shredding, including cardboard, by Safe Shred 

3. Shoes will be collected by Amberley resident Karla Bailey and the Girl Scouts. 

After the event, Amberley will submit the appropriate form to HCSW&R District for recycle credit. 

Setup logistics, traffic flow, and volunteer needs were discussed. WeTHRIVE! Grant money will be used 

to pay for banners up to $100. ESC will speak to all area businesses and nearby communities.  Email 

blast will also be used to contact residents and businesses. 

Next, tennis key cards were discussed. The committee determined that there was no need to change the 

pricing which is as follows:  

Residents: $50 first year and $35 if purchased in second year. Rental period runs until 2015. 

NonResidents: $100 first year/$70 second year. Limited to 25 cards. 

 

Finally, use of Amberley Green was discussed. Throughout the course of the year, inquiries are made as 

to the use of Amberley Green.  No consensus was reached in terms of what to allow, but Tom and 

Natalie felt that AG should be used more often, with Tom in favor of looking with more favor upon 

requests by residents to use the property. No votes were taken and no recommendations will be made 

to council.  

 

 

  


